
 
  
 
 
 
 

Public Notice 

 
 

Please note that a new Stop Sign will be installed on 
Monday, June 16th, 2025, on the municipal road known 
as Gay Lane, at the intersection of McIntyre Street and 

Smith Street, making this a three-way stop. 
 

Vehicles travelling south bound on Gay Lane are now 
required to stop before proceeding straight onto Smith 

Street or turning right or left onto McIntyre Street. 
Please use extra caution at this intersection as drivers 

adjust to the new Stop Sign. 
 

 

 


